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VT Health Care Innovation Project  

Care Models and Care Management Work Group Meeting Minutes 
Pending Work Group Approval 

 
Date of meeting:  September 15, 2015; 10:30 AM – 12:30 PM; Calvin Coolidge Conference Room, National Life Building, Montpelier 

Agenda Item Discussion Next Steps 
1. Welcome and 
Introductions; 
Approval of 
minutes 

Bea Grause called the meeting to order at 10:31 AM.  A roll call was taken and a quorum was present.  A motion to accept 
the July minutes by exception was made by Susan Aranoff and seconded by Nancy Breiden.  The motion carried with three 
abstentions. 

 

2. Year 2 
Milestones and 
Cross 
Pollination 
activities 
related to 
CMCM Work 
Group 
 
 

Staff provided updates on the following milestones: 
Learning Collaborative:  The next round of the Learning Collaborative has begun with 9 new communities, for a total of 12 
communities engaged in this process across the state.  The first in-person learning session for the new cohorts occurred last 
week.   
 
Sub-grant Program: The 14 provider sub-grant projects are underway with the next symposium to be held on October 7, 
2015.  There will be two panel discussions that include the sub-grantees who did not participate in a panel discussion during 
the May symposium.  More information is available here on the VHCIP website. 
 
Workforce:  The Workforce Work Group is currently in the process of executing a contract with a vendor to create a micro-
simulation tool to predict Vermont’s future health care workforce needs.  The model will be created to utilize inputs from a 
number of variables in order to provide predictions for future workforce needs.   
 
Kirsten Murphy asked what definition of “provider” is being used for the model. 

• For the demand side, the definition is intentionally broad so as to capture as many providers and provider types as 
possible.  On the supply side it’s related to licensure, so the definitions are more narrow.  Julie Wasserman 
commented that projections are on the rise for Long Term care/personal care attendants and those are not 
licensed. 

• More discussion on that topic will continue. 
 
Column headings will be added to the milestones document to make it more understandable. 

Add column 
headings to 
milestones 
document. 

http://healthcareinnovation.vermont.gov/sites/hcinnovation/files/Grant_Program/VHCIP_October_Symposium_Website_Agenda.pdf
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Agenda Item Discussion Next Steps 
3.  
Project 
Rebasing and 
Workgroup 
Consolidation  
 

Georgia Maheras reviewed the Rebasing slides that were presented and approved by the Core Team last month. 
SIM has several focus areas and three major buckets of work: Payment Model Design and Implementation, Care Delivery 
and Practice Transformation, and Health Data Infrastructure, along with Evaluation and Program Management. 
 
Bev Boget asked if the episodes had been selected for the work on episodes of care.  Georgia responded that data is still 
undergoing review, but there will likely be a small number of episodes worked into the Medicaid program.  Maura Graff 
asked if implementing episodes of care required a Medicaid State Plan Amendment (SPA).  Georgia explained the process 
for submission and approval of SPAs. If an amendment is necessary, staff responsible for that work are prepared to make it 
happen in a timely manner.   
 
Georgia continued to review the milestones for other groups: 
Payment Models: 

• Medicaid and commercial SSP: Year 3 implementation. 
• Medicaid Episodes of Care implementation. 
• Feasibility/Analysis: Accountable Communities for Health and All-Payer Model. 
• Home Health PPS. 

 
Practice Transformation: 

• Expand Learning Collaboratives to remainder of state. 
• Sustain sub-grants, regional collaborations. 
• Do micro-simulation demand modeling. 

 
Population Health 

• Finalize Population Health Plan. 
 

Health Data Infrastructure: 
• Launch Event Notification System. 
• Continue data quality and gap remediation efforts. 
• Invest in shared care plan and uniform transfer protocol solution. 
• Invest in telehealth pilots. 
• Design and implement registry and data warehousing solutions. 

 
A question was posed about the transfer of the existing DocSite clinical registry, specifically around who is doing the work 
and where the information will be housed.  It was reported that Capitol Health Associates is helping to manage the data 
migration from its current location to a server that will be housed at VITL.  There are multiple vendors working together on 
this solution. 
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Agenda Item Discussion Next Steps 
Care 
Management in 
Vermont: 
Gaps and 
Duplication 

Christine Hughes from Bailit Health Purchasing presented a report related to gaps and duplication of care.  The report drew 
information from two sources, a) the inventory survey completed by Vermont organizations providing care management 
and b) presentations made by organizations to the Care Models and Care Management (CMCM) Work Group.  The Care 
Management in Vermont: Gaps and Duplication report summarizes gaps and duplication in care management services and 
recommendations on how to address them. 
 
Bea Grause pointed out the numerous links between the recommendations and the ongoing work of the SIM project.  The 
learning collaborative is one method of addressing recommendations regarding duplication in care, and various projects 
under the HIT work group are addressing some of the technology recommendations found in the report.  She also noted 
that process standardization will likely be a longer term, evolutionary goal.   
 
Lily Sojourner acknowledged the work at AHS related to coordinating children’s service delivery as an area that addresses 
ways of changing organizations so that people in the field feel supported. 
 
Eileen Girling reported that VCCI has done some work around avoiding redundancy.   
 
Julie Wasserman suggested that the DLTSS Model of Care that was presented to the work group might provide additional 
information for the report.  Pat Jones said that this information would be added to the next draft of this document. 
 
Sue Aranoff asked about the next steps for this report.  Bea invited members of the work group to identify key audiences 
with whom we should share this, and how.  Laural Ruggles suggested that perhaps the group can prioritize the 
recommendations and place them into a timeline – along with information about how these recommendations are being 
currently addressed and progress in specific communities.   
 
Christine reminded the group that the slides from which the information for this report was drawn represented only about 
10-20% of the presentations from the various organizations. Most of the slides in the presentations related to the various 
services that the organizations provide, rather than gaps and duplication.  The information in the report is contingent on 
who responded to the inventory survey and who made presentations to the group, so it is not all-encompassing.  
 
Dale Hackett noted the tension between standardization and the desire to have person centered care.  Providers can’t 
standardize too much or they will lose the person centeredness.  He wondered if this was pointed out as a gap. 

Revise 
report. 

4.  Program 
Updates 

Due to the lack of time, the program updates were tabled to October.  

6. Next Steps, 
Future Meeting  

Next Meeting:   
TBD – Consolidated Group; current CMCM meeting is scheduled for October 13, 2015 

 

 

http://healthcareinnovation.vermont.gov/sites/hcinnovation/files/Care%20Management%20in%20VT%20-%20Gaps%20and%20Duplication%202015-08-31.pdf
http://healthcareinnovation.vermont.gov/sites/hcinnovation/files/Care%20Management%20in%20VT%20-%20Gaps%20and%20Duplication%202015-08-31.pdf
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